Lion rampant Conclave Commander's Report 2018

Since last May,

We have held a meeting at the home of Chev. Ian Cameron, where we conducted some business and were treated to a fine spread,

We held our AGM in Inverurie, where we welcomed R.E. Chev. David Haywood, and he conducted a ceremony of admission and the conferring of knighthood on two new members,

We gathered at a local supermarket at Christmas and packed bags for customers, and raised about £500 for our Charity work,

We put on a fizzy tea afternoon thereby raising another £1000,

We visited the St James's Court run by the charity, Inspire, and gave them a donation of £500. We shall visit them again very soon to see how well they have used that money, and to decide if they shall continue to be the beneficiaries of our donations,

and we are preparing for our next gathering which will take the form of a picnic.

Despite two new members, our numbers remain small, and I find this somewhat concerning.

Yours in the bonds of the Order

David Starritt Commander